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H. B. 2152, H.D. 2 

RELATING TO TRAFFIC VIOLATIONS 
 

Senate Committee on Transportation 
 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports H.B 2152, H.D. 2 which requires 
additional circumstances under which every vehicle, including motor vehicles, 
motorcycles, motor scooters, and motorized bicycles, moving on any public highway in 
the State must display its lighted head lamps. 
 
Between 2015-2019, there were 545 motor vehicle fatalities on our roadways.  We can 
and need to do more to reduce the number of fatalities to zero. 
 
As such, the DOT supports all efforts to improve traffic safety and reduce the number of 
senseless deaths and injuries on our roadways. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.    
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